ROUND HILL GENERAL IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT NEWSLETTER December 24, 2008

NEW RHGID BOARD OF TRUSTEES ELECTION SCHEDULED FOR JANUARY 13, 2009

The Round Hill General Improvement District has been working closely with the Douglas County Clerk's Office to resolve problems that arose with the election of Trustees on November 4th, 2008. Trustees attended the December 4th Board of County Commissioners meeting to request that the required new election be conducted at the least cost to the GID. The Commissioners voted to hold a new election on January 13th, 2009. The County Clerk's Office will provide the labor required to conduct the election at their cost, thus reducing the cost of the election to RHGID customers.

By law, only those individuals who voted on November 4th, 2008 will be eligible to vote in the new election.

The Elks Point fire station will be the voting location and will be open from 7 am to 7 pm on Tuesday January 13th. Voters may also vote by absentee ballot which must be returned to the County Clerk's office by 7:00 p.m. on January 13, 2009. Requests for absentee ballots can be obtained from the RHGID Office, the County Clerk's Office, 775-782-9023, on line at http://cltr.co.douglas.nv.us/Elections/ABRequest.htm, or by searching for Douglas County NV Elections. Requests for absentee ballots must be received by January 6, 2009.

Since there are a limited number of potential voters in this new election, each vote carries extra weight. Please take the time to vote, either at the polls or by absentee ballot. The future direction of your District depends on your input.

ROUND HILL FIRE SAFE CHAPTER COMPLETES FUEL REMOVAL FOR 2008

Grant funding for fuel removal on private lots was released the first week in November. Seventeen lots were treated with work ending on December 12th. The list of those requesting grant funded fuel removal will be maintained by the chapter, and work will resume next spring.

FOREST SERVICE CONTINUES ROUND HILL FUEL REDUCTION PROJECT

The Forest Service has advised Round Hill that fuel reduction on Forest Service lands surrounding Round Hill Pines will continue in December and as long as weather permits. This project will remove fuels on 990 acres from Kahle drive to Logan Shoals and will help to protect our district from wildfire.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH

The Douglas County Sheriff's Department has responded to several residential and vehicle burglaries in the past few weeks in the Zephyr Cove area and is warning residents to be aware of unfamiliar vehicles and people in their neighborhoods, especially at night. Suspicious activity should be reported to the Douglas County Sheriff's dispatch center at (775) 782-9931.

OFFICE SCHEDULE

To Accommodate the upcoming Holidays, and vacation requests, the District offices will be closed Thursday, December 25, 2008 and Thursday and Friday, January 1 and 2, 2009. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. We hope that you have a fantastic holiday season, and we hope to see you in the New Year.